In the name of God most gracious, most merciful
Dear brother Abu Basir,
Greetings,
I would like to inform you that everyone here is doing good, and
by watching the news from Yemen, God willing you will have good
news very soon. In general, the news of the Arab populations
revolutions, we are asking God to help you, strengthen you, and
we hope that these revolutions will be moving towards the
disappearance of the Jews' petty state (Israel); therefore, we
thank God that he has favored the Muslims by terminating the two
dictators of Tunisia and Egypt. Here is al-Qadhafi, the idol is
staggering and his regime is vanishing, despite what is going on
and his refusal to give up, which has led to bringing on the
army of his guardians the infidels and their air power to
destroy and bombard everything. But God will not leave his
people alone, but will support them and strengthen them, and we
see what is going on and what has been taking place as benefit
to Muslims. Libya now is ready for the jihad, and because of its
important location, it will be a Jihadist battlefield opening on
Algeria and the Sahara, Sudan, Darfur, Chad, the depth of
Africa. In addition, it is an opening onto Tunisia and Egypt.
Presently, these days the movement of the Syrian and the
Jordanian populations has started, and we started to receive
some news that the Libyans have started to organize themselves.
The brothers of al-Jama’ah al-Muqatilah and other groups; in
addition, the brothers in Tunisia.
What I am suggesting to my brother Abu Basir is that the
brothers avoid get sidetracked in conflicts such as conflict
with Huthis, the Shiites and others. They should be the best
Yemenis in case of chaos, which I think the situation now is
reaching, and take advantage of this situation of chaos to
assassinate the heads of corruption very quietly. I think the
Yemeni mujahidin have the best situation ever, I mean the
collapse of the government, and now the brothers are the
strongest power in the country. If God stands with them and
helps them to manage the coming period, they will be able to
establish a jihadist Islamic authority in the country, which
will cause worry and anguish to the Americans and their
followers the Sa’udi. It will also be a victory to the Somalis
and people of the Peninsula and for us as well.
The honest advice is to avoid any trouble and any instigation of
the enemy, because we need to be friendly and politicized, and

put aside any unnecessary action such as declaration of emirate
or anything like that. But the mujahidin have to be the real
power and authority on the ground, and practice and empower
Islam and raise the Jihad’s flag. I also suggest to take care of
the tribes, also to give the popular committees the authority to
run and govern their areas, promote trade, and take care of the
sea and the brothers in Somalia. Thank God, we have been able to
make the Americans exhausted and in the future they will not be
able to do more harm.
Dear brother, you are facing a big role, thus we are praying
that God gives you strength and power, and we are ready for any
advice and service that we can offer. Keep in mind that
communicating with the brothers in Somalia is very important;
take care of the sea, and establish the core of naval power. I
mean ships, pirates, and smugglers. Do not forget that you may
have the help of other brothers from different areas.
Do you have any ideas about the situation in Bahrain? Can the
situation over there, and the efforts of the Rafidhah pull the
area to war, and what do we have to do if that happens? Also
what about Sa’udi Arabia, please let me know what you know.
Before I end my letter, I would like to stress to be very
careful and cautious about your safety and security, and also
that of the leaders and the brothers, because the Americans,
their spies and their spy aircraft, can work under and in any
condition as you know. These criminals, their plans are to kill
or snipe the leaders anywhere; therefore, please do not give
them the chance, and depend on God and his support and help.
Please express our greetings to all the leaders and the
brothers.
Peace upon you,
Your dear brother,
‘Atiyah
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